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Annual Governance Statement 2021/22: Action Plan for Governance Issues 

Review of Progress 

AGS Ref. Governance Issue Responsibility 
Progress to Date: 

Position as at end-July 2022 

7.1 Performance management 

continues to be an issue, in 

particular the range and content of 

performance data that councillors 

receive. When resolved, Councillors 

will need to be trained to enable 

them to access the information and 

scrutinise it effectively. 

Senior Leadership Team Cabinet has agreed the Council’s Service Area 

Plans including the suite of measures for each 
Service Area. Officers are now working on making 
the measures accessible to Councillors so the 

measures can be interrogated on a rolling basis. 
Target for completion of this work is 1st September 

2022.    

7.2 The new Overview & Scrutiny and 
Audit & Standards Committees will 
present challenges in terms of 

clarity of role. Councillors will need 
to be trained on the operation of 

the new Overview & Scrutiny and 
Audit & Standards Committees to 
enable them to participate more 

confidently. 

Senior Leadership Team Training has been arranged for 3 August 2022 for 
the Audit & Standards Committee on the role of 
the Audit Committee. The Overview & Scrutiny 

Committee have also bene invited to attend. 

Civic & Committee Services are in the process of 

organising training for the Members of Overview & 
Scrutiny Committee on financial/budget and 
performance training which once agreed Audit 7 

Standards members will also be invited to attend. 

In respect of remit it is early days for the new 

Committees and this will be discussed with the 
relevant Chairs before each meeting. 
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7.3 Staff morale has been impacted 
adversely as a result of the merger 

process. A strategy to improve staff 
morale is required. 

Senior Leadership Team Cabinet has approved “Applause” which seeks to 
help address staff morale through several 

personal, professional and health initiatives. More 
broadly, the Senior Leadership Team is working on 

policies in respect of recruitment, retention and 
reward. This is an ongoing piece of work. 

 


